
 

 
 
 

April 22, 2014 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:      Michael T. Markley, Chief 
 Plant Licensing Branch 4 
 Division of Operating Reactor Licensing 
 Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
     
FROM: Pete Lee, Acting Chief   /RA/ 
 Reactor Security Licensing Branch 
 Division of Security Policy 
 Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response 
 
SUBJECT: DRAFT REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FOR PALO 

VERDE NUCLEAR GENERATING STATION, REVISION 16  
 

 
By letter dated June 12, 2013 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management 

System Accession No. ML13168A417), Arizona Public Service, (the licensee) submitted the 

Palo Verde Nuclear Generating Station’s Physical Security Plan, Training and Qualification 

Plan, and Safeguards Contingency Plan, Revision 16.  The enclosure to the letter contained 

Safeguards Information and has been withheld from public disclosure.  The Reactor Security 

Licensing Branch (RSLB) staff is currently reviewing the submittal to ensure compliance with 

Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Section 50.54(p)(2).  The RSLB staff has 

determined that additional information is necessary to complete its review.  Please issue the 

enclosed request for additional information as publically available to the licensee.   

 
 
Enclosure:   
Draft request for additional information  
 
CONTACT:  John Frost, NSIR/DSP 

(301) 287-3695 
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